
 

 

Feb. 9, 2024 

 

The Honorable Sen. Robby Mills 

Kentucky Senate 

702 Capital Ave. 

Annex Room 284 

Frankfort, KY  40601 

 

Dear Sen. Mills and esteemed members of the Kentucky General Assembly,  

 

I am reaching out to inform you that the Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police (KACP) 

wholeheartedly supports Senate Bill 162.  

 

SB162 will enhance law enforcement's ability to obtain timely and important information 

regarding accident reports, vehicle stops and other instances while ultimately improving the 

safety of Kentucky communities.  

 

Senator, thank you for your time and consideration of this important matter. KACP stands with 

you on your legislative efforts. Please let me know if you or members of your staff or colleagues 

have any questions or need additional information. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Shawn Butler  

Shawn Butler 

Executive Director 

Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police (KACP) 

859-743-2920 

sbutler@kypolicechiefs.org 

 

 



 


